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November 12, 2014 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Robert Johnson 
 Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
 Division of Fuel Cycle Safety and Safeguards 
 Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
 
FROM:  William Gott, Chief  /RA/ 
 Fuel Cycle and Transportation Security Branch 
 Division of Security Policy 
 Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 
 
SUBJECT:  TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE REQUEST – REVIEW OF NUCLEAR  
 FUEL SERVICES PHYSICAL PROTECTION PLAN,  
 REVISION 12, DATED JUNE 20, 2014 (L33335) 
 
 
 As requested in the subject Technical Assistance Request, the Division of 

Security Policy staff has reviewed Nuclear Fuel Services, Physical Protection Plan, Revision 12, 

dated June 1, 2014.  The Safeguards Evaluation Report is attached (enclosure).  The staff 

determined that these changes do not reduce the effectiveness of the licensee’s security 

program and are acceptable.  The enclosure contains Confidential National Security Information 

and, therefore, is withheld from public disclosure and distributed only on a need-to-know basis 

to those who qualify for access.  Please contact Oleg Bukharin of my staff if you have questions. 

 
Enclosure:  
Safeguards Evaluation Report 
 
 
CONTACT:  Oleg Bukharin, NSIR/DSP 
 301-287-3611 
  

When separated from 
Enclosure, this document is 
DECONTROLLED 
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